
Councilor Report: ACS National Meeting & Exposition

Abby O’Connor

Trenton ACS councilor, Abby O’Connor, traveled to New Orleans, LA to attend the hybrid ACS National

Meeting & Exposition, held from March 17-21. The Councilor attended and participated in the hybrid

council meeting on March 20, the in person Mid-Atlantic Regional Meeting (MARM) board meeting on

March 19, the District III caucus on March 17, the technical sessions, and the closed Committee on

Environment and Sustainability (CES) on March 16. In December, Councilor O’Connor was appointed to

be a full member of CES. Other local section members on the executive board were at the meeting

including Chair Joe Macor, Treasurer Danielle Jacobs, Secretary Levi Ekanger, Alternate Councilor Benny

Chan, and Director Rebecca Hunter. At the CES meeting, Councilor O’Connor worked with the

educational subcommittee to select recipients of mini-grants and to recommend projects for

ChemLuminary awards. Councilor O’Connor will transition to be the chair of the awards and mini grants.

Next year, the committee will host strategic planning to develop a new set of initiatives for the group's

work on sustainability. The committee also helps to support technical programming at regional and

national meetings. Discussions were had with regards to changes to the national meeting footprint,

where smaller more topical meetings would happen at the fall meeting and larger more traditional ACS

meetings would happen in the spring. This could impact the format of committee meetings in the future.

We will also see shrinking of the numbers of consecutive sessions starting next fall. We were also

informed that the ACS code of conduct for volunteers was updated. The new changes now apply to all

people at ACS events. There are also Mini-grants available to the local section to support events that

intersect sustainability. We should consider applying for one.

The theme of the meeting focused on the “Many Flavors of Chemistry”. The keynote lectures focused on

collaborative research and trailblazing science at the interface of flavor and fragrances and chemistry.

Attendees enjoyed technical sessions, social events, and governance activities. There were 14,368

registrations (13,122 in-person & 1246 virtual). The ACS continued to have additional amenities at the

meeting to support their members and this included larger networking socials, wellness rooms, cornhole

and other games at the convention center, child care resources, and much more. The councilor

presented a talk on the Green Chemistry initiatives at TCNJ in light of the new CPT guidelines for

Bachelor degree programs. Several TCNJ and Rider students presented posters at the meeting.

At the meeting of the MARM board we reviewed the future MARM meetings including the final recap for

MARMs to be hosted in the region over the next 5-10 years. ACS will be changing how they are

supporting regional meetings in terms of registration. More information will be shared with regional

meeting chairs soon. The inaugural Bill Suits service award will be given out to a student at the next

MARM to be held in June 2024 at Penn State. Nominations for several other awards are due April 1,

2024. We discussed the details of the MARM at Penn state which includes a senior chemists lunch, ACS

governance social, a performance of Roald Hoffman’s play Oxygen, tours of the library and nuclear

reactor, a robust technical program (400 abstracts) and several plenary lectures, including one by John

Warner. Registration opens next week and a pricing guide will be shared there. There will be another



local section poster session, if the Trenton LS would like to present. The 2025 MARM will be held at

Seton Hall. The planning team is meeting monthly to develop the program and the program chair is from

Merck. The MARM 2026 will likely be hosted by Lehigh Valley and Susquehanna at Hershey but we are

awaiting a bid package. Nominations for chair-elect from the MARM board are also being solicited.

MARM 2027 may be hosted by Princeton, and MARM 2028 will be a nanoMARM hosted by the society of

Washington DC. Jennifer McCaulley is stepping down from the MARM board and Greg Caputo will take

her place. They are looking for volunteers to serve as a leader for maintaining the website and organizing

the files on the Google Drive.

Councilor O’Connor attended the Council Meeting on Wednesday, March 20th. The meeting was

conducted in a hybrid format. Most councilors were present in person. Election for candidates for

President-elect for 2025 occurred. The two nominees receiving the highest votes are Rigoberto

Hernandez and Laura Sremaniak. The Committee on Nominations and Elections (N & E) announced the

selection of the candidates for the 2025-27 term for director-at-large. They are Chris Bannochie, Natalie

LaFranzo and Sergio Nanita. The election will happen in October 2024. The council voted in favor of

changing the name of the Division of Biological Chemistry (BIOL) to the Division of Biochemistry and

Chemical Biology (BIOL), despite strong disapproval from the MEDI division. The Council approved an

amendment to the distribution formula for Division funding to allow for a greater amount of funding to

be distributed to Dvisions. New international chemical sciences chapters were approved in Egypt and

Guangdong China. The council approved a name change for the Auburn Local Section to the East

Alabama/West Georgia Section to better represent the membership. Council approved the petition on

dues and benefits to change the name of the schedule of membership to the schedule of dues and

benefits and the petition also now defines the role of community associates. Several bylaws for local

sections, 5 technical divisions, and 2 international chemical sciences chapters were reported to be

certified by the committee on constitution and bylaws. At the fall 2024 meeting in Denver SOCED invited

students to participate in the discussion session. At this ACS meeting, the YCC held an inaugural younger

chemists caucus meeting and intends to continue holding this event.

The national ACS meeting will come back to New Orleans in 2030 (Spring) March 10-14 and the location

for the Fall 2032 meeting will be in Chicago (August 22-26). The online preference form is now available

for ACS members interested in serving on a Committee (see last page for information). The ACS

committee structure went through an external review. The key takeaways from this review include

exploration of new committees on PRIDE and industry, great engagement of volunteers, and establishing

committee clusters.

Respectfully submitted,

Abby O’Connor

These and other Council activities are captured below in the Councilor Talking Points:














